
 

Newsletter No 14  16 December 2016    

Dear Parents/Carers 

School opens to pupils on Wednesday 4th 

January 2017. 

Tuesday 3rd January is a teacher training day, 

Parent Governor 

Congratulations to Mr Sehjal who has been 

appointed as parent governor. It was a very close 

election. Thank you to Mrs Davis for putting herself 

up for election and for attending the count. We 

welcome Mr Sehjal back on to the Governing body. 

Choir Concert 

The choir sang beautifully on Monday evening. 
Thank you to Mr Platt. 

It was lovely to see some of you there. 

Church Service 

We attended Church today for our Christmas 
Service. It was nice to see some parents in 
attendance. Well done to all who participated and 
thank you to Father Bob for leading the Service. 

Parking 

Parking is an issue that we highlight regularly. 
Please think about making parking further away and 
walking the final part of your journey, your new year 
resolution. 

 

Talhah 2N 

For fixing a reception child’s 

glasses. 

 

Takiyree  6JB 

For handing in a mobile phone he 

found. 

The following children will receive certificates for good work and 
behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Wednesday 4th January 
2017. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers 
do attend could I please ask them to stay until the assembly 
finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire 
assembly is valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your 
support. 

 Amiyah Nursery  

For helping other 
children with their 

aprons and sharing 
toys. 

Subhaan  RW 

For  designing and 
making a finger  
puppet stocking. 

 Zorawar  RB 

For  a creative 
Christmas finger 
puppet design. 

Gabriella 1M 

For trying hard to 
use punctuation in 

her D.T. work. 

 

Leah  1SW 

For  working hard 
to form her 
numbers. 

 Malikah   2F 

For working hard 
for the whole of 

the Autumn term! 

   Felicia  2N 

For improving her 
concentration and 
attitude towards 

learning. 

Harleen 3F 

For creative 
Christmas 

decoration design. 

Arnav  3J 

For excellent 
work in D.T. 

Rohan  4C 

For excellence in 
Art and D.T, 

Rebecca  4S 

For a fantastic 
Autumn term and 

making lots of 
progress in all 

areas. 

    Las  5W 

For excellent 
D.T. work. 

       Zarah T 5/6B 

For designing and 
making a 

snowflake out of 
lollypop sticks in 

D.T. 

Trisha  6JB 

For her excellent 
D.T. work. 

 

 

 

Individual Liberty 

        One of our anti-bullying strategies 

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and 
Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly teddy 
bear.  The award will be presented in Celebration 
Assembly on Wednesday 4 January 2017. The 
lucky children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs 
Booker in her office and swing on her chair.  

New Beginnings 

In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God,  

and the Word was God. 

John 1:1 

Have a safe and happy Christmas! 



 
 

 
 

Safety online reminder 

Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, mobile 
phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we can in school 
to ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety.  Following the tips listed 
below will help your child stay safe online. 

 

 Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information is safe 
to share online 

 Discuss rules about communicating online with friends 

 Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use 
parental controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that these 
cannot always be 100% effective 

 Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Please support us in continuing to improve our 
attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 

children to come to school and be on time every day. 

Mobile Phones Safeguarding reminder 

For Health and Safety reasons can I please ask all 
parents/carers not to use their mobile phone within the 
school building.  

Thank you for your support. 

These classes received their certificates in 

celebration assembly on Monday 12 December 2016. 

Spick and Span 5W 

Lining Up 5/6B 

Movement Bird 4S 

Gymnastic Monkey 1SW 

Attendance 4S 100% 

Punctuality 1M 5 lates 

Dinnertime 
Yummy Bear 6JB 

Runner Up   4C 

Term 
dates 

Children break up on 

Friday 16  December 
2016 

and return to school on 

Wednesday  4 January 
2017 

Don’t forget to 

follow us on  
Have a great Christmas! 

Mrs Jo Booker  &  Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer  CBE NLE 

Head of School      Executive Head Teacher 

Contact us :-   

Tel: 0121 554 3751     Email: enquiry@stmryb20.bham.sch.uk  

Visit our website at:  www.stmryb20.bham.sch.uk 

twitter 

@stmarysb20 

Smiley/Star Chart Winners 

The following children had the most smiley faces/stars for good work or behaviour over the last term, each 

child received a gift voucher and certificate. 

RW    Cherubim RB    Amaia 1M    Onaedo 1SW    Yusra 

2F      Deborah 2N     Mercy 3F     Kamron 3J        Kairo 

4C     Tenayah 4S     Freya-Mae 5W    Jia 5/6B    Zara M 

6JB    Shayla-Moore    


